Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th February 2020 in Shireoaks Village Hall.
Present: 
Councillor S MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors R Hauxwell, S Fielding, G Robinson, and A Henderson.
District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were 4 members of the public present.
A resident had come to say thank you for sorting the hedge problem that she had telephoned about the work was done last week.
The carnival committee have some posters to put up in the village for volunteers.  The committee have a new secretary and are still waiting for the accounts back, the AGM was held last week.  Councillor MacDonald will arrange to collect the accounts after 22nd so that this can be moved forward.
13/20 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillors P Blagg and B Ayton.
14/20 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning, Councillor Hauxwell in 39 Shireoaks Common and Councillor Pressley RDS.
15/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 14th January 2020.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th January were amended at 2.20 to read Councillor Pressley RDS and at 11/20 the duplicate sentence was removed, the minutes were then confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

16/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy on Council – A notice has been put up in the noticeboard for the second vacancy Councillor Henderson asked for a copy to put on Facebook.
b) Station Car Park – We are no further with this, Network Rail own this and Northern Rail want it.
c) Cricket ground – The planning enforcement officer has left so it will be passed to another officer. Councillor Robinson requested details of people interested in using the facilities, the clerk had sent this to councillors last month and will resend it to Councillor Robinson.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Councillor Pressley has been in touch with the new officer Joanne Morrison who has said bins will be emptied each week.  Councillor Fielding has met a resident about the football, there are still difficulties with football and cars,
e) RDS – Nothing further has been heard.
f) Entrances into the Village, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road/Planting of bulbs and plants/Village – Councillor Robinson asked if there had been a response.  The officer dealing with this has been promoted, Councillor Fielding will ask if these are being dealt with.
g) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock – Details received have been circulated again and were discussed.  Councillors suggested a note be put in the newsletter to give everyone the opportunity for suggestions. The Chairman suggested councillors come to the next meeting with their suggestions so they can be discussed.
h) Handyman – Spending money on new bins was also discussed changing some to larger bins to be emptied by Bassetlaw.  Handyman duties and risk assessment have been circulated by the clerk.
i) Carnival – This has been discussed.
j) Signal Box – Network Rail own the box and insist on issuing an order for work.  The clerk was asked to contact Rick Brand to see how much it would cost if we were to pay for the box to be painted.  Councillor Fielding will forward the contact details.
k) VE Day 2020 – Councillors discussed ideas for a 1940s event and publicity in the newsletter.  Councillor Hauxwell will speak to the vicar about using the church, the clerk was asked to contact the WI to see if they would do tea and cakes we could buy tea and coffee.  It was suggested children could dress as evacuees.
l) Facebook – this has been set up and content is needed.
17/20	New Business 
a) Draft Bassetlaw Local Plan – the deadline for comments is 26th February.

18/20	Planning
a) New Applications
A new application has been received today and the clerk has asked if comments can be sent in after the next meeting as it is not on the agenda.
b) Decisions 
19/01497/HSE Erect Single Storey Rear Orangery Extension: 5 Monks Way Shireoaks - granted

c) Change of use 39/39a Shireoaks Road – there has been no response to the letter.  Councillor MacDonald proposed this be passed to Bassetlaw, this was unanimously agreed.

19/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that the litter reported on the A57 had been dealt with.  Black bags have been left by the bin the last few weekends, next time the clerk will be notified and report to Litterbusters.
The two potholes reported last time one has been done the other will be taken up by Councillor Fielding.
Western Power repaired the cable on the day they said they would.
Councillor Fielding reported that the police bulletin was out.
20/20 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 31.01.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£5,111.38

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	£11,722.27

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	22.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£22.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	783.40

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£783.40

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	£469.65

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£64.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	311.1

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	£400.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,244.75

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,266.75

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£3,844.63

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£10,455.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£2,264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£8,191.20

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


[bookmark: _GoBack]c) Precept – Councillor MacDonald proposed this be increased by 2% to £22,000 which is £42 per household
this was unanimously agreed.  

Councillor MacDonald proposed the Newsletter budget be increased to £1000, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell
and all councillors agreed.

d)  Bank Accounts - The clerk reported that the Nat West do have an account which would cost £20 a month 
and have three nominated signatories who would need to authorise payments.  Councillors agreed to stay with 
the account we have and to add Councillor Henderson as a signatory.  The clerk was asked to get the form for
the next meeting.



21/20 	Emergency Matters
Flooding – We are still waiting for the report.  The container still needs to be moved, Councillor Fielding will contact David Armiger to try and arrange.
22/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
The CPRE magazine was made available
23/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson reported that the fence by the café had been repaired and that Mark had been to see him as some shrubs were damaged and bigger ones have been moved back, Mark would like to plant more it would cost £50/60 it was agreed this should not be a problem and the clerk was asked to put this on the next agenda and to reply to Mark.
Councillor Hauxwell reported the drains in Sorrel Drive are full of muck, Councillor Fielding will flag this up.
A tyre has been dumped by the electric station in Spring Lane, the clerk was asked to report this.
24/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 10th March 2020
The meeting closed at 9.15pm.
